HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 23, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias and Gordon C. Andrews Troy E. Garron arrived later in the meeting.  
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update

Health Agent, Bob Valery began by saying that there was one confirmed case on Thursday, two suspected cases on Friday and one confirmed on Saturday.  At this time there are eighteen active cases.  Stores were busy over the weekend, but everything was handled pretty well.  He urged everyone to do the right thing for Thanksgiving and to do holiday shopping on the off hours.  Millias did say that there is always online shopping.   Millis mentioned that there  are three new confirmed cases two of which are in the same house.  
Chief Viveiros said antigen testing for town employees will be on December 1st & December 8th and if anyone has a positive result then there be additional drive-up testing at the fire station.  This roll out will be for employees first then depending on funding it will be offered to the community.  For the community testing – health insurance will pay for the test and if someone does not have insurance then the federal government will pick up the cost.  This will be for people who are non-systematic and who have not had direct contact with someone who has tested positive.  
Chief Chaves informed the Board the State sent a directive stating that if the police or fire personnel come in contact with someone who is positive but are non-systematic then they do not have to quarantine.  
Recycling Abatement Bill #1962
The homeowner states the house is vacant and is requesting abatements for FY2019, 2020 & 2021.  The office has received verbal confirmation from Kathy in the Water Department that water has been shut off since July 2018.   There is a House is an X is posted on the  house.  The Board wants confirmation that house is uninhabitable before making a decision.    
Recycling Abatement Bill #1210

The Board tabled this request until November 24th.
Popes Tavern Roof Project
The Building Committee voted to move forward with the structural work and rubber membrane on the outside of the roof.  In the spring they will return to install the shingles and the foam insulation in the attic because there was concern of the shingles not sticking due to the cold temperatures.  

Christmas Toy Drive

Highway Surveyor, Hayward informed the Board that they are doing a drop off toy drive at the Highway barn and still will driving up and down the streets throughout town with Mr. & Mrs. Claus.  Parents of the Girl Scout will be driving behind the truck and picking up items curbside and will be bring them back to the highway barn.  This will be on December 5th from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. people can drop off items before or after that time.  
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On a side note, Hayward informed the BOS that he now has a Kubota (received CARES Act money to purchase) with a spray tank, and they are going to start spraying disinfectant on the buttons for the crosswalks at the intersections and the park benches.  He asked the BOS if they wanted him to do HOPS.  Andrews said they talked about this over the summer and Millias said if they have the capacity to do it he cannot see saying no.  Hayward said they cannot do it every day but could do it every other day first thing in the morning.  Andrews mentioned passing the idea by Jonathan Selig and Hayward said he already has. 
Closing Municipal Buildings to the Public
Millias did not think they needed to close the buildings at this time as there are safety precautions here in the buildings and felt he felt we were in good shape.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 1:52 p.m. to discuss contract negotiations for Sergeants, Patrol Officers, “Mixed-Unit” and all unions at the SLRSD & HES:

As discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


Millias announced that no statement would be made at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would not reconvene in open session.

--------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 2:07 p.m.: 

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:07 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – November 23, 2020
recycling abatement requests for FY2019, 2020 & 2021 (1)  

FY 2021 recycling abatement request (1)

1/23/20 email from S. Materna to C. Seelig - roof at Pope’s Tavern 
